The November 21, 1983 Haymarket Town Council meeting was led by Mayor Muriel Gilbertson in a Prayer and Pledge of Allegiance. All members of Council were present. Minutes of the Ootober meeting were read and approved. Treasurer Gertrude Bean reported a balance of \$107, 212.60 in the General Account (this included \$92,389.08 from HUD for the sewer construction). In Revenue Sharing the balance was \$1,485.91 at the end of October.

In items of business, Councilwoman Anne Smith made a motion that the Council have the Health Dept. check on sewers in Town that were not operating properly. Councilman Hugh Orndoff seconded it and it was unanimously approved. Later in the meeting the Mayor read a letter from the Health Dept. that they would require sewer connections for those where the sewerage was faulty. Miss Smith made a motion to adopt the resolution on sewers, seconded by Councilwoman Lois Crewdson and unanimously approved.

The Haymarket Planning Commission recommended to Council that Garnett Johnston's final plans for Madison Acres be approved subject to the submission of the acceptance of the bond which was to be set by the Haymarket Town Council. They set the amount at \$10,000. The motion to accept it was made by Councilman Hugh Orndoff and seconded by Anne Smith and unanimously approved.

Don White received a business license to operate an office "Common-Wealth Finances" and Don Costello received a business license for Century Lumber Co. or as it is now known Century Stairs Co. Both of these are to be housed in what was previously the Virginia Tractor Bldg. Mr. Orndoff made the motion to accept both of these, seconded by Mr. Gossom and unanimously approved.

Merilyn Piper appeared before Council to ask their approval for mailing literature in the Town concerning safety equiptment. Miss Smith made a motion that she be allowed to do this, it was seconded and approved. The name of the Company is A.D.T. (American District Telegraph Security Systems.)

Alan Gossom received four business licenses for offices for "The Sale and Display of Motor Vehicles". They were; 1. County Auto Sales, 2. Sound Auto and for offices #6 and #12, to be located at 15000 Washington St. This was unanimously approved.

Ellen Grady came in to thank the council for sponsoring the Halloween actibities.

Attorney Smith mentioned that he had heard from Stanley Franklin on the subject of the Town receiving the money for new sewer connections in Town. Since Mr. Franklin had no way to defend the action, he suggested the funds be shared.

Mr. Orndoff made a motion that unless some previous business came up, the December meeting be cancelled, this was seconded by Mr. Gossom and unaimously approved.

NO VEMBER 21, 1983 MEETING CONTINUED.

At this point, Mr. Stanton asked that if he received renters for his trailer near the railroad tracks, if he ould get the necessary papers to do it before the January meeting. Councilwoman Gertrude Bean made a motion that this could be done, seconded by Councilman Sam Crouch. Five members voted for it. Councilwoman Lois Crewdson abstained from voting on it.

After this, Mr. Stanton informed the mayor and members of Council and all those present that it was the 100th Anniversary of Town Hall and gave a brief history of the building. "e also served cookies and lemonade to everyone to take part in the celebration.

At 9:27 p.m. the Town Council went into Executive Session which ended at 9:50 p.m. at which time the November meeting was adjourned.

RESPECTIFULLY SUMMITTED:

APPROVED:

DOROTHY KELTE, TOWN CLERK

MURIEL GILBERTSON, MAYOR.